
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, 

 today and forever. 

Hebrews 13: 8 
 

 
 

Family of believers at St. Paul Lutheran— 
 
This verse can be an especially poignant and comforting one this time of year.  Our last 
newsletter article was a reminder not to put our trust in earthly rulers.  Once their 
time is over, their plans and their bodies return to dust.  We are now on the other side 
of our national election, and can pray for God’s will to be done through our newly 
elected leaders. 
 
On the other hand, Jesus is still the same God that we have always worshiped and is 
still on the throne just as before.  The last Sunday of the church year is Christ the King 
Sunday, where we acknowledge this fact.  And the same Jesus who is Christ the King is 
the same one whom we will prepare to welcome anew beginning in December, during 
the season of Advent, leading up into Christmas. 
 
With that in mind, we also have additional opportunities for worship during the 
Advent season.  We will have our Wednesday evening services at 7:00, our Christmas 
Eve services at 7 and 11, and our special service of hope and encouragement on 
Tuesday December 10 at 7:00.  We can be thankful that with any chaos or uncertainty 
that sweeps our own lives, the one whom we turn to is the same one who has guided us 
all of our days.  The same Jesus who comforted you when you didn’t make the team or 
had your first breakup is the same Jesus who comforts you with the mounting bills, 
painful anniversaries and health scares.  Come join us as we once again open our 
hearts to prepare Him room, He who is the same yesterday, today and forever, and 
guides us still. 
 
Blessed to serve— 
 
 
 
 
Pastor Kevin Peterson 



LADIES’ NIGHT OUT 

Join us for our last Ladies’ Night Out of the year−Monday, December 9 at 5:30 p.m. at 
Shoeless Joe’s. You will order off the menu and pay your own bill. Please call the church 
office to let us know if you can come. If you don’t call, that’s ok, just come! 

GREETERS 

We are nearing the time to begin a new greeters list for 2025.  If you are currently a greeter, 
you will remain on the list unless you contact the church office or Judy Hausermann to have 
your name removed.  If you would like to become a Sunday morning greeter, please call the 
church office or Judy Hausermann to have your name added.  You will probably be 
scheduled for two times during the next six months.  Thank you very much for participating 
in this ministry of the church—it’s a great way to give members and visitors a warm 
welcome. 

THEOLOGY IN FILM 

Our Theology in Film nights will continue; the next dates will be December 16 and 
January 27.  Come join us as we continue to explore different stories and what they can 
teach us regarding our own beliefs.  Our title in December is an animated version of one 
of the most adapted Christmas stories of all time.  We will see what this timeless tale has 
for us in relation to the spirit and purpose of Christmas.  In January we will see an older, 
black and white movie about a self-appointed traveling preacher, using the Gospel 
message for his own selfish gain.  We will discuss how religion can cause the harm it is 
meant to alleviate when used by the wrong people.  Pizza will be provided; invite your 
friends from other congregations and in the community! 

ST. PAUL QUILTERS 

The Quilters are always happy to have an extra set of hands. Meetings are generally on the 
2nd and 4th Wednesday of the month at 10:15 a.m. in the quilting room (former church 
library). Our next meetings are December 11, January 8 and 22. No experience is needed!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
WEDNESDAY ADVENT SERVICES 

DECEMBER 4, DECEMBER 11, DECEMBER 18 AT 7:00 P.M. 

SERVICE OF HOPE AND ENCOURAGEMENT 
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 10 AT 7:00 P.M. 

CHRISTMAS EVE CANDLELIGHT SERVICES 
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 24 AT 7:00 P.M.& 11:00 P.M. 

CHRISTMAS DAY SERVICE 
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 25 AT 9:00 A.M. 

 

Join us for worship this Advent and Christmas! 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


